

Knollwood Heights UMC
Round Table Minutes, June 9, 2026

Members Present:

Jamie McMurtrey, Tim Reilly, Brian Lewis, Chris Bryant, Alan Thornburg, Lori Templeton, Bob Dominicak

Non voting: Elke Baxter

Meeting was called to order at 5:32 pm by Jamie Mc M. and was opened with prayer by

Lori T.

Next month's devotion will be presented by Tim R.

Amended May minutes were approved.

Finance: (Alan T.) Alan went over his monthly budget report.

Jamie had made a test deposit to the building fund via the website – we want to know that it made it into the building fund. The question is to go to Misty at MRP bookkeeping.

Trustees: (Brian L.) no reports other than Brian having changed the sprinkler settings to comply with water restrictions

Missions: (Mary W.) no reports since neither Mary nor Diane was present

Our May mission – **Foundations for Families of the Black Hills** netted a total of \$ 365.-

Passages (our April mission) received an additional \$ 35.- donation

Staff/Pastor/Parish: (Lori T.) - no reports

Pastor's Report: (Pastor Sharla McC.) none, since Pastor Sharla is on short term leave for the month of June.

Conference summary / report: (attendees were Jamie McMurtrey & Tim Reilly)

Pastor Sharla is to stay at Knollwood Heights and will NOT be moved by the conference this year but Rapid Valley is getting new Pastor.

The annual Conference recognized 70 years of women pastors in the United Methodist Church.

New Mission Opportunity: Tree of Life -since Rosebud Thrift store got washed out in the last two heavy rains, Tim R. suggested to partner with few other local churches and collect items for donation to restock said Thrift store.

Motion was approved to do a Mission Rummage Collection

Current business: nothing new

Generosity Grove: Tim & Aletha Parke (and normally Pastor Sharla) will meet soon with coach Tom who wants to visit here to see the new property and get it ideas of the new church project to help and include it in his program for our church.

Building committee: has submitted option 3 to the district committee – expecting a reply by the end of July. The Financial Subcommittee will be meeting w/ Alicia Vincent & Dan Bader from the foundation this Friday – so they will have more info. On a potential approval of our building project.

Meeting was closed at 6:22

Next round table will be held July 14, 2026 at 5:30 pm

With respect,

Elke Baxter

Secretary